Selectmen Meeting, Monday, April 15, 1991

Meeting called to order at 7:30 Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Donald Phelps, Phil Dwight, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

An Intent to Cut on the Robertson property was signed.

Selectmen approved seven veteran exemptions and one blind exemption.

Selectmen requested confirmation that the abutments will support the bridge on Liberty Farm Road.

Gregg Goff has been appointed an alternate to the Planning Board.

Selectmen discussed Smith Road and the Rt 9 task force.

Selectmen are seeking applications to the ZBA.

Since the landfill contract is up October 1991, secretary will check to see if Bennington is drafting a new agreement and see what information is available on the transfer station. The landfill committee did a lot of work on the above issues last year and will be asked to continue to assist the selectmen. What is being done as far as the closure is concerned?

Phil moved to appoint Barbara Elia as a deputy treasurer while Carol is on vacation. Second Don. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen are seeking bids for the maintenance of the cemeteries in Town. Tasks to include:

- 1. the grass to be cut on an average of twice a month,
- 2. trim around walls, headstones, etc.,
- 3. remove any down trees or limbs within the cemetery and dispose of properly,
- 4. repair any fallen in walls and do other minor maintenance as required,
- 5. provide all necessary equipment including mowing machines, brush trimmers, etc.

Bids will have to be in by the 29th of April. Cemeteries are to be cared for from mid May through Labor Day.

Public Hearing on the proposed change of Smith Road is scheduled for April 29th at 7:30.

Meeting adjourned 9:15